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Catholic Charities is the largest multi-service charitable 
organization in Maryland. Serving all, we provide innovative 
programming to accompany people on life’s journey 
including assistance to those living in poverty, individuals 
with developmental disabilities, immigrants, older adults, 
families and children in crisis.

The Dragons  
are ready to  
race again
September 9, 2023
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The winning M&T Bank team from 2018, with Ousa to the 
right of the trophy

WHY I RACE

They’re back!
TWENTY-FIVE YEARS AFTER CATHOLIC CHARITIES FIRST 
BROUGHT THE DRAGON BOAT RACES TO BALTIMORE’S INNER 
HARBOR , the festivities are returning – featuring more fun than ever. 
The 2023 race will include a family-friendly festival with food trucks, live music, a 
section for children and activities for all. 
“We wanted this to be part of Catholic Charities’ centennial year, and we wanted 
to make it bigger and bolder,” said Natalia M. Ramirez, director of stewardship and 
events. “This helps us highlight what we do and who we are.” 
THE TRADITION CONTINUES

Launched as part of Catholic Charities’ 75th anniversary, the Dragon Boat Races 
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schools to practice paddling together throughout the summer before racing in the 
narrow, decorative boats. 
Typically, Catholic Charities hosted the races biennially, raising more than $5 million 
across the 11 previous events. The agency paused the tradition during the COVID 
pandemic, then decided to tie the 12th race to centennial celebrations.  
The 2023 Dragon Boat Races will be held on Sept. 9 at West Shore Park along the 
Baltimore Waterfront Promenade.
More information about how to register a team, sponsor the event 
or attend is available at https://dragonboatsbaltimore.org/ 
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Thank you for making our holiday 
event a magical success!
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Ousa Tran  is Vice President: Business and 
Professional Banking and captain of the Dragon 
Boat Team at M&T Bank, the presenting sponsor 
for 2023 and defending champion from 2018.

I was asked to be a part of the team back in 2010. I 
had paddled for another community team in the prior 
two races and the bank was looking for experienced 
individuals to participate. I had only dabbled in 
Dragon Boat prior to this, and somewhere around 
that time the sport changed for me from an excuse to 
exercise to a passion project. 

The race itself is a culmination of an entire summer’s 
worth of networking with other corporate participants, 
forming bonds with the individual partner program 
from Catholic Charities and grueling water practices 
with your fellow employees/teammates. I cannot 
overstate the tremendous rewards that came with it: 
team building, relationship development, giving back 
to our community. It is very gratifying. 

The last race, 2018, was a long time ago. We don’t 
think of ourselves as defending champions. To 
paraphrase one catchphrase in my division of the 
bank: “What are we doing next?” 

Being the lead sponsor for Catholic Charities 2023 
Dragon Boat Races is a tremendous opportunity for 
M&T Bank to highlight and bring attention to the vital 
work Catholic Charities does in our communities every 
day. M&T Bank’s mission is to use our community-
focused service model to make a difference in 
people’s lives. There is no better way to lend a hand 
than to partner with the largest human services 
provider in Maryland. 


